
PictureScoop, inc. 
114 EAST 32nd STREET - NEW YORK - N . Y . 
TELEPHONE - MURRAY HTT.T. 3 - 9877 

July 21 , 1942 

Mr. Harold Weisberg 
313 H Street, N.W. 
Washington, D. C. 

Dear Harold: 

Appropos of our telephone conversation of today concerning 
a lead article by Postmaster General Walkers  tehe thing the 
article should not cover is how many postmen and post 
offices there are in the United States. I think we should 
give people something different--something they don't know--
something more exciting, such as what the post office is 
doing in counter-esnionage,work on letters, etc. 

I hope to hell that you can come through on this lead and 
that you'll succeed also on the health and army stories. 

If Walker flops, see what you can do about getting some 
other government official who can write something for us 
with a provocative title. If worse comes to worse,' maybe 
we can get a Senator. 

Regards, 

Sincerely, 

Al Whymaan 
Aff:fb 
uopwa .P.18 


